
 

 

Thank you for using the online link to the Lovewell State Park 

Spring Newsletter! We hope you enjoy it and will provide us 
feedback on the format and content. There have been no changes to park permit fees for 2016, however there were increases to hunt and 

fish licenses (see Page 3) and Camping Cabin Fees (below, right). All annual vehicle permits are still $25.00 ($13.75 for Kansas Seniors 

or Disabled) regardless of the time of year it is purchased. There is still an early discount on the purchase of the Annual Camp and 14 

Day Camp permits!!  Purchase the Annual Camp permit before April 1st and save $50.00! Or the 14 Day Camp permit savings is $15.00! 

Annual Vehicle and Annual Camp permits can also be purchased online at www.ksoutdoors.com (License/Permits). Print the temporary 

permit at home and bring it to the park office to exchange for a permit sticker. The 14-Day Camp permit is not available online.  

Rustic and Deluxe Camping Cabins at Lovewell State 

Park continue to increase in popularity among visitors. 

Differential pricing models have been incorporated into 

the 2016 fee structure for Kansas State Parks camping 

cabins statewide. Base fees are still in place for most 

cabins, with higher rates for weekends. Rates for some 

of the less popular camping cabins remain the same on 

weeknights and weekends, in an effort to boost the 

occupancy rates for those facilities. Fees for the 

Lovewell State Park Camping Cabins are as follows: 

   WEEKDAY  WEEKEND 

   RATE/NT RATE/NT      

RUSTIC CABINS: 

Frontier    $45  $55 

Pine Ridge  $45  $45 

Pioneer   $45  $55 

Southwinds  $45  $55 

Sunrise   $45  $55 

DELUXE CABINS: 

Lookout   $80  $85 

Pilgrim   $80  $85 

Scout   $75  $85 

Settler   $75  $75 
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  STATE PARK FEES FOR 2016                  

     

Annual Vehicle                  $25.00 

Kansas SR/Disabled Annual            $13.75 

Daily Vehicle             $  5.00 

Kansas SR/Disabled Daily                 $  3.25 

Annual Camp     $152.50 ($202.50 after March 31) 

14 Day Camp                                             $ 87.50 ($101.50 after March 31) 

Daily Camp             $  8.00 

Prime Site            $  2.00           

Electricity              $  9.00 

Elect/Water             $11.00 

Elect/Water/Sewer                $12.00  

Seasonal Campsite Elect                $271.50   

Seasonal Campsite Elect/Water       $331.50       

Seasonal Campsite Elect/Water/Sewer   $391.50  

       

* Transaction Fee of $3.00 will be added to each campsite transaction TOTAL.  

OFFICE HOURS THRU APRIL ARE 8AM TO 4:30PM MONDAYñFRIDAY.   

WEEKEND HOURS WILL BEGIN IN MAY.   
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Camping Cabin Rates  

Increase for 2016  

Advice from a 

Campfire: 
¶ Bring People 

Together  

¶ Spark New 

Ideas  

¶ Kindle Strong 

Friendships  

¶ Radiate 

Warmth  

¶ Be A Good 

Storyteller  

¶ Donõt Burn Out! 

Reserve Your Camping Cabin or Utility    

Campsite Today!!      

reserveamerica.com or 

call Lovewell State Park!  



 

 

 

Donõt miss this yearõs line-up of Lovewell 
State Park special events!   
The season begins once again with an 
Open House event on Saturday April 
23rd, and the first of two free park    
entrance days. Join in the 5K/10K Run/
Walk, registration at 8:30 and runs at 
9:00am. From 8am to 12 noon is an 
Adopt -A-Flower program, bring your 
favorite annual or perennial flowering 
plant, and plant it at your choice of   
designated locations throughout the 
park! Free Fishing Weekend will be June 
4th and 5th. The Kids Fishing Clinic will 
be held the following weekend, on June 
12th. Registration will be  limited to 50 
kids, age 7-15.  Participants will learn fish 
identification, rules and regulations,  
receive fishing technique instruction, 
and learn how to clean a fish! The Sand 
Castle/Sculpture Contest will be held on 
Sunday, June 19th, with a new event 
added the same day, a òFloat Your Boató 
Contest. Participants must design and 
build a cardboard boat (specifications 
will be available in early June), and bring 
it to the Southwinds Beach for the     
contest to see whose boat can float 
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Lovewell State Park is a popular destination for family reunions, alumni reunions, weddings and   

company picnics. Reserving a shelter is very economical, at only $34.00 for the day.  

Contact us to schedule your own special event today!  

through the designated course without  
sinking! The boatõs òcaptainó must be aboard 
to qualify.  In compliance with Bureau of 
Reclamation regulations, for the July 4th 
holiday no individual fireworks will be     
allowed in Lovewell State Park or Lovewell 
Wildlife Area. However, thanks to a Lovewell 
Lake Association fundraising campaign and 
special permission from the BOR, it looks as 
though the PUBLIC display, missing for    
several years, will be back on the schedule, 
TENTATIVELY set for July 2nd! The Lake  
Association is still far from their goal of    
raising the money for the purchase of the 
fireworks display, and would  appreciate any 
and all donations. Anyone who wishes to 
donate, should request contact information 
for Lovewell Lake Association from Lovewell 
Marina. Lovewell Fun Day on August 6th 
will   feature the 5K/10K Run/Walk, Co-Ed 
Mud Volleyball tournament, Kids Sand  
Treasure Hunt, and Rock/Paper/Scissors 
Tournament. Campground Christmas will be 
held August 20th, with lots of campsite 
decorations and holiday fun. The final events 
of the season will be held Sept 11th, with 
the 3D Archery Tournament, and our final 

Free Park Entrance Day.   
 

Welcome to the new owners of Lovewell Marina, 

Aaron and Jana Coil!! The Coil family operated 

the marina last year but officially took over ownership in the fall. Aaron is a Mankato native and is thrilled to be back 

home. Along with Jana and their 4 children, he looks forward to serving you at the lake this year! The Coil family plans 

to continue in a similar fashion to years past ~ offering quality meals, convenience items, bait and 

tackle, boat and slip rentals, and fuel.  Lovewell Marina will open for the season on Monday, 

March 28th. Please check the marina facebook page or website (lovewellmarina.com) for details as 

the time draws near. Operating hours will also be updated on the answering machine, so feel free to 

call the marina at 785-753-4351.  Our best wishes go out to Gary and Lyndell Charbonneau on 

their retirement, along with a big thank you for their hard work, facility improvements, and great 

offerings for the past 10 years! 

Lovewell Marina Has New Owners! 

Fireworks Display Is Back For 2016!!  

KANSAS DEPT OF WILDLIFE, PARKS & TOURISM 

Trees have been removed from 
the Bluebird area of the State 

Park, in the drainage area between Cottonwood and Cedar Point Campgrounds. The tree   
removal is in preparation for a Youth Fishing Pond. The area has been surveyed in preparation 
for this exciting improvement. Once constructed, the fishing pond would be stocked with  
various sunfish and other easily catchable fish species for youth to develop their fishing skills! 
The pond will be strictly catch and release.  

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!! 

Free Park Entrance            April 23 
Open House                       April 23 
Free Fishing Weekend      June 4/5 
Kids Fishing Clinic               June 12 
Sand Castle Contest            June  19 
Float Your Boat Contest     June 19 
Fireworks Display **          July   2  
Lovewell Fun Day         Aug   6 
Campground Christmas     Aug 20 
3D Archery Shoot               Sept 11 
Free Park Entrance              Sept 11 
      **  TENTATIVE 

Lovewell Fun Day 2015  

Rock/Paper/Scissors Tournament  

KIDS FISHING POND PROJECT PROGRESSES! 

http://lovewellmarina.com/
tel:785-753-4351
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The Kansas State Park Passport is an annual vehicle permit that will allow Kansas         

residents access into any state park throughout the state.  The Passport will make enjoying 

our state parks more affordable and much more convenient for Kansas residents. With a 

passport, Kansas families can enjoy a year full of adventure and outdoor activities!       

Kansas residents can purchase their passport during their motor 

vehicle  registration (license plate renewal) process, and it can be 

renewed every year during this process. Be sure to mention to your 

County Treasurer, your intent to purchase the Passport BEFORE 

the transaction is complete!  Passports will cost $15.00, plus a $.50 transaction fee. This is 

$10.00 less than purchasing your permit through a KDWPT office or website!  

 

          Scan for Kansas State Park Passport Information 

 

Kansas Residents ~ Donõt Forget About The State Park Passport! 

KANSAS DEPT OF WILDLIFE, PARKS & TOURISM 

In 1978, Lovewell State Park began purchasing its supply of potable water 

from the Jewell County Rural Water District. Since that time, water rates 

have remained at a relatively low price. However in August of 2015, the 

rural water district was forced to increase its water rate over 300% due to an overuse of water in the 

districtõs water right area. To meet current water needs, without exceeding the amount of water 

designated in the water right, the district has resorted to purchasing water from the city of Mankato 

Kansas. This has led to the 300% increased rate to all users, including Lovewell State Park. In order to 

remain within the parkõs budget, we are now asking all park users to help conserve water. Please make 

sure that all hydrants are shut off when not in use and that leaks in hoses and connections are fixed. In 

addition, kidsõ pools, water slides and sprinklers in the campgrounds, private trailer and cabin 

areas will no longer be allowed. Please contact the state park office if a leak is noticed, so that staff can address it as 

soon as possible. This seemingly small issue can have a large impact on the parkõs operations budget. However, with 

everyone doing their part, we can minimize the negative effect. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter!!!  

Water Conservation! 

Kansas Department of Wildlife, Parks and Tourism license and permit fee increases took effect Jan. 1, 2016 and with 
those fee changes, some new licenses are being offered. Five-year hunting, fishing and hunt/fish combination licenses 
are now available for Kansas Residents, and offer significant savings compared to purchasing licenses individually each 
year. A five-year hunting or fishing license is $102.50; a five-year hunt/fish combination license is $182.50. The five-year 
licenses offer convenience and savings; however, they do not provide the holder resident status if they should move 
from Kansas before the license expires. The license is valid through its expiration date, even if the holder moves to 
another state, but a five-year hunting license holder who becomes a nonresident is required to purchase nonresident 
deer and turkey permits. Another new license offered this year for Kansas Residents is the early-purchase annual 
hunting/fishing combination license. If purchased before Feb. 1, the price is $42.50. If purchased after Jan. 31, the price 
is $47.50. Non-Resident Fishing license is $52.50, Hunting license $97.50 or $137.50 for the Hunt/Fish Combo. A 48hr 
Waterfowl license is no longer available, and the format of the 24HR fishing license has changed. The license is now a  
1-Day Fishing license (good for 1 calendar day) with a Resident fee of $8.50 and Non-Resident fee of $14.50. Three Pole 
Permit for fishing is $8.50 and the 5-Day Fishing license is $27.50. Resident and Non-Resident Deer and Turkey 
permits increased as well: Resident Deer $42.50; Resident Landowner-Tenant $22.50 Non-Resident Tenant, Hunt Own 
Land, and Special Hunt Own Land $87.50; Non-Resident Deer (by application) $442.50; Non-Resident Youth Deer (by 
application) $117.50; Resident Turkey $27.50; Landowner-Tenant Turkey $15.00; Non-Resident Turkey $62.50. Spring 
Turkey Combo Tags (2 tags) are available through March 31st, Resident Combo $37.50; Landowner-Tenant Combo 
$20.00; and Non-Resident Combo Turkey $87.50 The license fee increases were necessary to maintain and enhance 
pivotal hunting and fishing programs. Deer and turkey permit prices had not increased since 1984 and general hunting 
and fishing license fees had remained the same since 2002. Youth and senior lifetime license fees were not increased. 

CHANGES TO KANSAS FISHING AND HUNTING LICENSES 



 

 

Since being hired at Lovewell State Park in March 2015, Jared attended the Kansas Law Enforcement 
Training Center through the months of May thru August. So many of you havenõt even met him yet! Jared 
attended Smith Center High School, where he graduated with the class of 2008. From there he continued 
his education at Manhattan Area Technical College where he received a certificate in building trades. He 
then went to Kansas State University where he earned a bachelorõs degree in Park Management and     
Conservation. During his time at Kansas State University, he met his wife Amanda, who also attended      
K-State and received her Masterõs degree in Public Health. Jared and Amanda now reside in Courtland 
Kansas. Jared has always been an outdoor enthusiast and wanted a profession that would let him enjoy    
wildlife. Growing up in a rural environment, he enjoyed hunting, fishing, and camping, mainly anything 
that had to do with the outdoors. Through his time at Lovewell State Park, Jared says he has enjoyed  
working alongside the staff here and interacting with the public.  Jared hopes that his passion for the out-
doors will be evident in his work at the park. He is looking forward to meeting and getting to know all of 
the visitors at Lovewell State Park, and he is ready to kick off the summer!     
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Like Us On Facebook!!    Kansas Wildlife, Parks & TourismñLovewell State Park  òLikeó us, and 

you will find the latest information on upcoming events, past events, information on 

facilities and lake status, great park photos, anything you want to know!  With lake 

level and water quality issues that have occurred in the past, we know that it can be 

frustrating when you have made plans to visit Lovewell and hear a rumor, that the 

òLAKE IS CLOSED!ó Now you have the inside track on the most up to date information, no need to 

worry about unsubstantiated rumors! Status updates can also be found at ksoutdoors.com (click on State 

Parks, then Lovewell, and Park News); or simply call our office during business hours. We will be happy to 

give you the most accurate, up-to-date information to help with your planning!  

REGULATION    REMINDERS  
Our state park regulations are not new, but do warrant a reminder to all of our visitors as we begin looking 

forward to the new park season. VEHICLE AND CAMPING PERMIT EXPIRATION TIMES ˿ All daily vehicle, 

camping and utility permits expire at 2 pm following the last day purchased. If your vehicle is still in the 

state park or your camping unit is still in a primitive or utility campsite after 2 pm, another day permit MUST  

be purchased. 24 HOUR VISITATION ˿ is required for all campsites in Kansas State Parks. You must tend to 

your camping unit at least once every 24 hours, with the exception of designated Long Term Campsites.       

14 DAY STAY LIMIT ˿ A camping unit is limited to 14 consecutive days in a campsite, utility and primitive . 

Following the 14th day of your stay, you must move your camping unit to another campground, or remove it 

from the state park area, for at least 5 days. GREY WATER DUMPING ˿ all waste water from camping units 

(GREY and BLACK tanks) must be disposed of at dump stations only.  SPEED LIMIT ˿ there is a 25 mph 

speed limit  throughout the entire park. Speed should be reduced even further when entering and driving the 

individual campground roads. Please watch for pedestrians! PETS  ˿ are allowed at Lovewell State Park, 

however must be kept on a 10ft or shorter leash or chain at all times . Pets are not allowed in any of the   

facilities, unless for assistance purposes. This includes all shower and restroom facilities, swimming beach, 

park office, group shelters, and state park camping cabins . Cabin renters must keep pets outside on a 

chain/leash, or in a kennel. However , Pioneer, Pine Ridge, Frontier and Sunrise Camping Cabins have been 

ÉÊØÎÌÓÆÙÊÉdÆØd̆ÕÊÙdË×ÎÊÓÉÑÞṗdÜÎÙÍdÕÆÞÒÊÓÙdÔËdÙÍÊdµÊÙd«×ÎÊÓÉÑÞd«ÊÊdÔËdhytdÕÊ×dØÙÆÞrdWith everyone abiding by 

state park regulations, we can continue to provide a safe and family - oriented park and enjoyable visits for all!! 

Welcome Jared Mocaby, Lovewell State Park Ranger!!  

KANSAS DEPT OF WILDLIFE, PARKS & TOURISM 

Jared Mocaby, Lovewell 

¸ÙÆÙÊdµÆ×Ð̃Ød·ÆÓÌÊ×pd 

serving since March 2015.  



 

 

 Itõs hard to believe right now, but spring is just around the     

corner.  Soon the walleye will be spawning, morels will be      

popping and Rioõs will be strutting.  As the water at Lovewell 

starts to warm, boats will be pulled from winter storage.  Prior to 

firing up the boat for the first time itõs important to check your 

safety equipment and make sure itõs in good condition.  If you 

find bad or remotely questionable equipment I would encourage 

replacing it.  As always department personnel will be performing 

vessel safety checks both on and off the water.  Most boaters 

regularly visiting Lovewell are familiar with the safety checks.  However, new visitors are often surprised by the process.  I 

am going to highlight a few things to help prepare you for a vessel safety inspection.  However, I cannot cover everything 

here and I encourage anyone who is going to operate a boat in Kansas to review the current Kansas boating regulations 

prior to setting out.  Regulations are available online or at any KDWPT office. 

Probably the most important piece of equipment on your boat is your life jacket or        

personal flotation device.   Kansas has a zero tolerance policy on life jacket violations!  There are 

several types of PFDõs and several rules so read the regulations carefully.  Often I find people who 

will spend thousands of dollars on a boat, yet they will have the cheapest life jackets they can find.  

How much is a life worth?  Companies are now offering top of the line life jackets that match boats 

or ski gear if you are worried about being fashionable.  Probably the newest designs are self-inflating 

jackets.  They are less bulky and help keep you cool on a hot summer day. Just make sure whatever 

PFD you purchase fits properly and is approved for the activity you will use it for.  Anyone 12 and 

under is required to wear an appropriate sized life jacket at all times while on the water.  For all 

other occupants 13 and over, there must be an appropriately sized PFD readily accessible for each person on board.  You 

may ask what readily accessible means?  This means the PFDs are plainly visible to the passengers, in an area that can be 

reached in an emergency without opening a compartment, wrapping material or reaching under part of the boatõs hull to 

get to them.  If your boat is 16 feet or longer, except canoes and kayaks, a Type IV throwable device is also required to be 

readily accessible.  Everyone on a personal watercraft must wear an appropriate PFD at all times. 

Make sure that your boat number decals are displayed correctly on each side of the vessel along with the current 

expiration sticker.  Also, make sure the registration is current and on board the vessel.  Next, if required on your vessel, 

check your fire extinguisher.  I routinely find fire extinguishers that are bad and the operator isnõt even aware of it.  Make 

sure it is good and try to store it in an easily accessible location away from sources of ignition or combustion (i.e. the engine 

and fuel tanks).  Every vessel is required to have a sound producing device on board, including jet skis.  Most boats have 

electric horns, however a simple pea whistle or air horn will do.  For jet-skiers a whistle attached to the operatorõs PFD near 

their shoulder works great.  This will allow you to keep your hands on the controls in the event of an emergency.  If your 

boat has an in-board engine, make sure the backfire flame control is installed/operable and that the blower/ventilation 

works.  If you are unsure about these devices have them inspected by a certified mechanic.  Also, if you boat before sun up 

or after sun down make sure that you have the appropriate navigation lights and they work properly.      

If you are reading this article then you 

probably enjoy boating in Kansas.  You may also 

realize that by no means have I covered every-

thing you need to know here.  There are several 

more laws regulating boats, their operation and 

who can operate them.  For more information,   

I encourage you to visit our website at 

www.ksoutdoors.com/news/Boating. If you canõt 

find what you are looking for then call or stop by 

one of our offices.  Be safe, and I look forward to seeing you at Lovewell this year! 
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Tips for a Successful Boat Safety Check     by Adam Pack, Game Warden 

http://www.ksoutdoors.com/news/boating


 

 

General Information: Be on the lookout for blue catfish which have been stocked since 2010 and remember that there is a 35 inch length limit on 

blue catfish at Lovewell. The fish barrier will be in operation again this year at the outlet structure.  

   Please stay away from the barrier and DO NOT FISH INSIDE THE BUOYS!  
CATFISH - Good. The catfish population will remain good again in 2016 with all sizes of channel cats and flatheads available to anglers. The fall 

2015 channel catfish catch rate was up 71% for all sizes from the previous year, but the number of fish over 24 inches was down 75%, and the number 

over 28 inches was identical. Fifty-six percent of the fish were between 15 and 19 inches, 28% were 8-14 inches, 14% were between 19 and 23 inches, 

and 3% were over 28 inches. Flathead catfish sampled using summertime electrofishing varied from 5 to 44 inches with the biggest fish collected 

weighing 50 pounds. Channels and flatheads will be vulnerable in all arms of the reservoir, including Montana, Windmill, and Prairie Dog Creek, as 

well as up White Rock Creek near the Highway 14 bridge. During peak irrigation releases, catfish can be readily caught close to the inlet and outlet 

structures, and are susceptible along the dam and other rocky areas during the spawn. Nearly one hundred blue catfish were collected during summer 

electrofishing as this population appears to be growing quickly. These fish ranged from 12-33 inches and weighed up to 22 pounds. Remember, there 

is a minimum length limit on blue catfish at Lovewell of 35 inches. All blue catfish less than 35 inches must be released!  

 

CRAPPIE - Good. The crappie population will be improved in 2016 as the number of fish sampled was greater this past fall than 2014. The catch rate 

of crappie over 8 inches improved 260% from 2.7 per net in 2014 to 9.6 in 2015. While improved, this catch rate is much less than the average of 34.2 

from 2011-2013. Of the adults, 79% are between 7 and 9 inches, 18% are between 10 and 12 inches, and 4% are greater than 12 inches. There was a 

nice year class of white crappie produced in 2014 with an average catch of sixty-four 3-5 inch crappie per net which can hopefully recruit into the 

fishery. A handful of black crappie were also collected with most of these fish between 6 and 10 inches. They will offer some additional opportunities 

along with the white crappie. These fish all appear to be very healthy with excellent body condition measured. Several brush piles are maintained to 

help concentrate fish for anglers, and decent success can be found fishing around the flooded vegetation in Montana Creek and other coves during late 

April and May when the fish are spawning. We will likely add several hundred more trees to the existing brush piles this year.  

 
 WALLEYE - Poor. Walleye numbers declined this past fall to a near record low for this reservoir due to very poor recruitment in recent years. The 

total catch rate of 0.5 per gill net is down 75% from the already low catch of 1.8 in 2014 and is 90% less than the high catch rate in 2012 (5.1/net). 

Recruitment has been lacking each year since 2009 except for 2011, thus the adult numbers have suffered. Anglers harvested good numbers of large 

walleye in 2013 which may have led, in part, to the reduction in total numbers, but the lack of good recruitment in five of the past six years has also 

played a major role. Sixty-four percent of the catch was over 18 inches with some very nice fish sampled in the gill nets and trap nets. Combined, 29% 

of the catch consisted of age-0 fish (8-10 inches), 21% were between 17 and 19 inches, 14% were 21 inches, and 35% were 25-26 inches. Fish      

condition remains very good and is similar to the previous year. Fishing continues to be best from late April through mid-June with anglers drifting 

jig/nightcrawler combos having the best success, especially along 2-mile road. Anglers are encouraged to carefully measure any questionable fish and 

handle sublegal fish with care. 18 inch minimum length limit in effect. Walleye fry and fingerlings will be stocked in 2016 in hopes of producing a 

strong year class.  

 

WHITE BASS ï Fair. White bass numbers improved for the first time since 2011 due to a large 2015 year class. Catch rate improved from 2.5 fish 

per net in 2014 to 8.6 in 2015. The density rating improved slightly from 2.1 to 2.5 while the preferred rating declined from 1.9 to 0.7 and no lunker-

sized fish were collected. Anglers will again notice reduced catch rates of larger fish in 2016, but improved numbers of young fish will boost the 

population over the next couple of years. Another significant fish kill occurred in 2015 consisting of mostly white bass. This follows a large fish kill in 

May 2013 which resulted in approximately 3,500 dead white bass, mostly large adults. These two kills have made it tougher for white bass numbers to 

rebound. The biggest fish sampled weighed 1.6 pounds and the fish were again in excellent body condition. Overall, 70% of the sample was between 5 

and 9 inches, 25% were 9-12 inches, and 5% were 13-15 inches. As in the past, the best time to fish for Lovewell whites will be in the summer, during 

peak irrigation releases. The inlet and outlet areas historically produce the vast majority of whites harvested while summer topwater activity can also 

be productive. Night fishing using floating lights was fair in 2015, and drifting or slabbing over submerged roadbeds and humps throughout the year is 

also an effective method for hooking into a nice stringer of whites.  

 

WIPERS - Fair . Wiper numbers remained steady in 2015 with a catch rate of 3.1 per gill net compared with 3.8 in 2014. The small decline in      

numbers is a direct result of no wiper stockings in 2015 and a lack of fish less than 12 inches. Wipers had been stocked every year since 2010 after 

stocking on alternate years for a short period. The 2014 stocked wipers have grown well and range from 12 to 14 inches. The 2013 wipers are between 

16 and 19 inches while the 2012 fish have grown from 20 to 22 inches. No fish longer than 22 inches were collected this year with the biggest fish 

weighing 5.4 pounds. Fish condition was excellent due to another strong shad hatch in 2015. Fish between 12 and 14 inches accounted for 54% of the 

catch, 16 to 19 inch fish represented 38%, and 20-22 inch fish accounted for 8%. Anglers will have limited success this year targeting large wipers, 

but good numbers of 2-3 pound fish should be available. Approximately 15,000 fingerling and 3,000 intermediate wipers will be stocked in 2016 to 

help control the large shad numbers in the reservoir due to the addition of the fish barrier. Similar to white bass, decent numbers of wipers can be 

caught during the irrigation season as the fish migrate to the inlet and outlet areas. Other anglers report good success for bigger wipers trolling crank-

baits and deep-diving rapalas along the north shore and the dam. Be sure to identify your catch carefully, as those young wipers look very similar 

to white bass. The daily creel limit on wipers is 2 fish!  
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GET THE LATEST WEEKLY FISHING REPORTS FOR ALL AREA RESERVOIRS AT  

www.ksoutdoors.com/news/Fishing/Fishing -Reports 

LOVEWELL RESERVOIR  - is at conservation 

pool, as of February 2016. 
2016 FISHING FORECAST!!  By Scott Waters, Fisheries Biologist 




